

Rachael Griffin
HM Senior Coroner for Dorset
The Coroner's Office for the County of Dorset
Town Hall
Bournemouth
BH2 6DY

3 December 2019

Dear Ms Griffin,

Further to your letter dated 24th October 2019 regarding the Report to Prevent Future Deaths, I can confirm that St John Ambulance are providing additional Continuous Professional Development training around Acute Behavioural Disturbance.

As one of the co-authors of the First Aid Manual we have raised this at the Tripartite Committee who oversee the publication. The latest version of the manual is being written and we will push to get this topic covered.

Yours sincerely.

Dr Lynn Thomas
MStJ, BSc, MBBS, MA, FRCP
Medical Director St John Ambulance
27 St John's Lane
London
EC1M 4BU